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Dear Philip,

We are writing to you ahead of the G20 Finance Ministers meeting in Japan (8-9 June) to
call for strong action from the G20 and UK to increase the transparency of loans to
governments. Debt problems are increasing in developing countries. The Jubilee Debt
Campaign reports that government external debt payments, as a proportion of government
revenue, have increased by 85% between 2010 and 2018.

Transparency is a vital step in the good governance of resources. It allows parliaments,
media and civil society to hold governments to account on how loans are spent. It gives
lenders more certainty about the basis upon which they are lending. And it should give

borrowers lower interest rates because lenders can be more confident about the size of risk
they are taking on.

Given the City of London’s role as a major global financial centre, a large number of
international debt contracts are owed under UK law, and it is therefore of urgent importance
that the UK government take a lead on this agenda. In recent scandals of loans being given

in secret, such as in Mozambique, the loans were given by UK-based companies and are
owed under UK law.

We call on you to seek to secure agreement on the following at this year's G20:
e Creation of a publicly accessible registry of loans to governments
e Commitment by governments and multilateral institutions to disclosing the loans they
give to governments on this registry
e Commitment by all relevant jurisdictions, especially the UK and New York, to
introduce a requirement that for a loan to a government to be enforceable it must
have been publicly disclosed in the registry when the loan is given

We further call on you to begin consultations on introducing a law in the UK to require loans
to governments given under UK law to be publicly disclosed at the time they are given.



We agree with your statement in December 2018 that you “reject the idea that laxer
regulation makes a jurisdiction more attractive”, We hope you will make the UK a world
leader in improving the transparency of loans to governments, in the interest of good

governance around the world.

Yours ever,
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